
This week's Gospel and Prayer

Catholic Life in School

31st March 2023Dear parents and carers,
We now enter our holiest of weeks, 'Holy Week' and the children will attend a service every day as they journey with
Jesus to the cross. On Thursday, Year 6 will lead us through Jesus' passion with the stations of the cross in the
Church at 11am. Parents and the Parish community are invited to join us on Thursday at 11am in the Church for the
Stations of the Cross.
In Thursday's newsletter, I will post dates for the Summer term. It is likely that there will be more strike days at the
start of next half term. Potential strike days are planned for Thursday 27th April and Tuesday 2nd May.  Teachers are
in the process of deciding whether they will be striking if these days go ahead and based on this, a decision will be
made on how 'open' the school can be. Please have alternative provision for child care on these dates in case your
child's class / year group is closed. Communication will be sent out on the day we return to school. 
Thank you for your support this term. Our feedback from parent questionnaires last week is highly positive and we will
share our findings with you in the upcoming weeks. 
Mrs Yorke  

Masses

St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

Jesus wants to be the reason that we live, because 
following Him is how we can truly live life to the full. 
When Jesus is the reason that we live, we want to 
GIVE, ACT, PRAY not just during Lent but all year 
round!

Reflecting on this week's Gospel message we learn:

John 11 : 25-26
“I am the Resurrection and the life... whoever lives and believes in me will never die.".

March is dedicated to St. Joseph
Our theme for the Spring term is: 'Dignity of Work'

Our virtues for this half term are: - 'Learned and Wise'

Jesus,  be the reason that I live. 
As I continue my journey through Lent, help me 
to trust that you want to meet me where I am 
at. Be my guide as I GIVE to others, Be my 

strength as I ACT by making good choices, Be my 
friend as I PRAY and get to know you more.  

Amen

Whole School Mass - 22.3.23 - Washing 
of the feet - 5th week of lent
We had a beautiful Mass yesterday 
where the choir sang, children offered 
their Lenten promises and Fr John 
washed the feet of 12 children. 

Year 3 School Mass - 3rd Week of Easter - Votive St. Mark
Our next Mass in Church will be on Wednesday 26th April 2023, starting 
promptly at 9:15am.  Year 3 will be leading our Mass and Year 1 will also be 
attending. All parents are welcome to attend. 



This week's news
Reception news: -  

Reception class enjoyed meeting all the different exotic animals.

Year 1 news: -  
Year 1 have been practising their throwing, catching and balancing skills.

Year 2 news: -  
Year 2 have designed dangerous dragons in DT lessons. 

Year 3 news: -  
Year 3 have worked hard to create 3D shapes using modelling materials.



Year 5 news: -  
 Scientists in Year 5 have been finding out if there is a link between the size of the parachute 

and the time that it took to fall to the ground.

Year 4 news: -  
Year 4 have enjoyed using digi-maps to explore food miles from 

countries around the world to the UK

Year 6 news: -  
Year 6 have been studying ‘The Island’ by Armin Greder and exploring the 

themes of Catholic Social Teaching within the text.

If you are interested in registering your child in an after 
school football club, 

please contact Mr Markall with your child's name and 
class on: 07734938963



Extra-Curricular

Other News

More amazing Power 
Projects about 

Extreme Survival 
from Year 3. Great 
work everybody. 

Your teachers and 
Mrs Yorke were very 
impressed with all 
of your hard work.

Thank you PTA for providing the animal man on Monday as a special treat for the children. 
All the children had a marvellous session and learnt so much about all 

the different types of animals. The children enjoyed the cake too!



Next week - WB 3.4.23

Next Week is Holy Week
Holy Week is the most important week for us at St. Mary's. We will be journeying 

with Jesus to the foot of the cross. Each day, next week, the children will attend a 
service that is led by another year group that takes them through the Passion of 
Jesus... We began today with Jesus' triumphant entry into Jerusalem, where palms 

were waved and the people sang Hosanna!
Thank you Year 1, Reception and Year 2 for leading us in our Palm Sunday service.

Y2 Fundraising Non-school uniform day - Tuesday 4th April 2023
As part of Year 2 Lenten charity fundraising, the children have been writing 

persuasive letters to Mrs Yorke asking if they can raise money to help 
endangered animals. 2G thought about the effects of climate change on polar 

bears and 2E reflected on the dangers facing Bengal tigers in India.  
The children would like to ‘adopt’ one of these animals through the WWF. On 
Tuesday 4th April, Year 2 will have a non-uniform day with a special treat in 
the afternoon. Children are asked to donate £2 towards helping these amazing 

animals.  2E can dress in orange and black to represent their tiger and 2G 
can wear white to represent their polar bear.  

Y6 parent meeting - Monday 3rd April 2023 at 3:45pm
Miss Horton and SLT invite Year 6 parents in to school to discuss the upcoming 
residential. The meeting is for parents only. Children will be dismissed as normal 

at 3:30 or will attend their booster group. Parents will then be let in to the 
building. If your child is still with you, we will look after them in one of our 

rooms, whilst you attend the meeting. 

Reception Easter Bonnet parade - Tuesday 4th April at 2:00pm
Parents are invited to join their children in the school hall on Tuesday 

afternoon as they parade and show off their Easter bonnets.
Children are able to come to school wearing their own clothes on Tuesday.

The Passion of our Lord Jesus - Stations of the Cross - Thursday 6th April - 11am
Parents and the Parish Community are welcome to join us in St. Mary's Church

on Thursday 6th April at 11am, as our Year 6 children lead us through
the Stations of the Cross.



This half term, each year group will be supporting our Lent work. 
Find out what your child will be doing and how you can support them...

Reception class will be praying for those who need our prayers. 
They will say prayers for: those within our school, parish and 
community; those who are in a position of power and making 
decisions; and those who are affected by poverty and war.

Year 

R

Year 

1

Year 1 are keen to care for the school environment. They
will ensure that any litter is picked up in our playground
and that the plants are being watered. Caring for God's

planet begins with caring for the school, that we all share,
and taking responsibility over looking after it.

Year 

2

Year 2 are finding out ways that we can look after God's
creatures. They are particularly interested in fundraising to 'save 
the tigers' - they're putting their campaign together during Lent. 

Year 

3

Year 3 want to help the local community and have decided to 
go litter picking throughout Lent in the local area. The 
children will be placed on a rota with a small group of 

children going each week. 

Year 

4

Year 4 will be supporting our food banks during Lent - 
they will be asking for donations and encouraging the 
staff to volunteer. More information about who we will 

be supporting during this time to follow.
Year 5 have learnt about the world water crisis and have 

explored the question: ‘Is there enough water for 
everyone?’ The children would like to complete their 
CAFOD walk whilst carrying buckets of water to raise 

awareness of water poverty.

Year 

5

Year 6 will be attending the Dementia drop-in group at 
the Parish Centre every Thursday morning in small groups 

to play games and speak with the residents.
Year 

6

Individuals

/ groups

Other groups of children are collecting for charity 
too and have ideas for how we can change our lives 

and grow closer to Jesus during Lent 
- more details to follow.



It has been wonderful to see so many of 
you enjoying your prayer time with your 

families at home...Lenten Prayer bags

The children have taken part in the Big Lent Walk. We are more than half way there to our total. 
We've got a lot of walking to do next week to reach our target!

Reception class led their beautiful prayer service for their parents. 

Our Lenten Journey so far...

St. Mary's Charity Work for Lent...



Supporting our Lenten charities: - 
CAFOD

Parish News

Year 2 led a brilliant assembly about Lent.

At St Mary's, we are working together, to take on the Big Lent Walk! 
The whole school will be walking 200km in 40 days throughout Lent. 

Each class will contribute to this total and will walk 9 miles.
This will take place throughout this half term. 

 
We are taking part in this walk as part of our Lenten charity work.

We will be supporting CAFOD and raising money to fight global poverty. 
Any donations to this cause will be greatly appreciated.

 https://cafod.enthuse.com/pf/st-marysb17 

All donations will go to CAFOD. 
If you are happy to donate, you can 

donate via the link below. 

Stations of the Cross - every Wednesday in Lent - 7pm
The Stations of the Cross take place each Wednesday in 
Lent, in St Mary's Church, at 7.00pm, for half an hour.

St Mary's Church remains open 8:00am - 4:00pm
St Mary's Church remains open from 8.00am until 4.00pm 
each weekday, - for private prayer, visits to Shrines, private 
prayer before the Stations of the Cross either in the old 

Church (graphic 3-D images) or the new Church (abstract, 
symbolic), or to light candles with your children.



We are an operation encompass school. Therefore school is working alongside the police to ensure
support for any child who has been involved in or witness to domestic abuse. 

Please find more information about this on our website or contact the school office.

K E E P I N G  S A F E

Pastoral Team 
If you require any support from school please speak to a member of our pastoral team



Grey shorts
Yellow polo shirt

Black shoes

Boys' Summer Uniform
Yellow summer dress

Black shoes

Girls' Summer Uniform
Blue shorts

Yellow t-shirt
Black, blue or 

white trainers / 
black indoor pumps

PE

Reminders

Good attendance, continues to be a school and government priority. 
Remember below 95% is a concern and below 90% is classed as persistent absence. If you have any 
problems with regards to getting your child to school or you are struggling to improve your child’s 

attendance, please speak to Mrs. Yorke or Mrs. Davis.
We will announce the attendance for the previous week in this section of the newsletter each week.

This is a reminder that holidays during term time are unauthorised. If you intend to take your child 
out of school during term time, we ask that you complete a holiday request form at least 2 weeks 

prior to the leave date where possible. Parents may be fined by the Local Authority for taking 
unauthorised leave of absence. Children need to be in school every day so please ensure holidays are 

only booked during school holiday time. 

Do not book holidays during term time

Attendance and Punctuality: -
Our attendance for last week was -

Summer uniform
Children should still be wearing their winter uniform, as the weather is still unpredictable and can be cold.  

Children may begin wearing their Summer uniform when we return after Easter...

Year 6 SATs take place Tuesday 9th May - Friday 12th May
Year 2 SATs take place during the month of May
Year 4 Times Tables Check from 5th June (3 week period)
Year 1 Phonics Screen Check takes place Week Beginning Monday 12th June

Please note the following:

Please do not book holidays for any of the above dates. Further details will be given out 
nearer the time.

Standard Assessment Tests (SATs)



DatesSpring theme - 

Spring 2 Virtues

WB 3.4.23

3rd April 2023 - 1:30-3:00pm

3rd April 2023 - 3:45pm

4th April 2023 - all day

4th April 2023 - 2:00pm

6th April 2023 - 11:00am

6th April 2023 

The Dignity of Work

Learned and Wise

Holy Week

Reconciliation Service for Y4-Y6 in Church

Y6 parents meeting - about Residential - in hall (parents only)

Year 2 fundraising non-school uniform day in school

Reception class Easter Bonnet Parade

Y6 Stations of the Cross in Church

Break up for Easter break!

1:40 finish time - Reception classes

1:45 finish time - KS1 classes

1:50 finish time - sibling group

2:00 finish time - KS2 classes

Sophia
Charlie
James
Maya
Amelia
Savannah
Arthur W
Shiza
Claire
Benjamin
Rose
Adrian D
Amelia
Nana

for her truly fantastic farm design this week
writing two super sentences about Charlie Horse
his super work and effort in Maths
always being a kind and polite member of the class
being a hardworking and conscientious member of the class - always
always being polite and friendly
continued effort and hard work
kindness and consideration to all
fantastic behaviour in and out of school and at all times
trying his very best in everything that he does
fantastic attitude to learning and always working hard
brilliant progress and effort in maths
bringing such joy to the Dementia Group
working really hard this week

Year RB
Year RT
Year 1F
Year 1L
Year 2E
Year 2G
Year 3L
Year 3T
Year 4J
Year 4M
Year 5F
Year 5M
Year 6O
Year 6R


